ETATMBA Teleconference – 14th April 2011 8:30hrs BST

Notes
Present:  Paul O’Hare (Chair), David Davies, Doug Simkiss, Ed Peile, Alan Davies, Chisale Mhango, Godfrey Mbaruku, Francis Kamwendo, Staffan Bergstrom, Anne-Marie Brennan
1.  Apologies

Marshal Lemerani is conducting fieldwork.  EP said he would have to leave part-way through the meeting.
2.  Minutes of last teleconference held on 10th March 2011
Approved.
3.  EC contracts
The pre-funding has now been distributed to all partners except Malawi.  The revised budget has been sent to the EC desk officer in Brussels, but we are still awaiting a response.  This is creating difficulties for Malawi for planning the May pilot study.
4.  College of Medicine – new consortium partner

This is dependent on a response from the EC as above.
5.  Progress report

 - curricula

 - assessments

 - accreditation

 - delivery

As below.

6.  Progress report – Tanzania
Good progress in Tanzania.  A second course has started at Ifakara, which is functioning well.

EP commented that it is important to keep a clear record of process and evaluation.  Even though the two sites are very different, it is vital to obtain as much comparative material as possible which can be studied at the June conference.
7.  Progress report – Malawi May pilot study
 - The draft programme is being circulated.  There is an emphasis on ensuring adequate time for the clinical officers training others.

DS would like to make further developments to the neonatal sessions.

CM reported that the “Helping Babies Breathe” teaching package was already in use and he would like to ensure this methodology was complemented by the UK teaching; DS confirmed that we will be using the same teaching packages, and requested CM supply the contact details of the assistant who is currently working with this programme.
 - FK suggested testing baseline knowledge and then re-checking this following training.

EP would like to extend this further, as the training should also empower the clinical officers, encouraging them to question and take a pro-active approach to their practice.  He suggests the re-testing should include looking at attitudes as well to see if these have changed.

PO’H suggests that knowledge and skills should be added to this.  FK could lead on knowledge, EP on attitude and DS and SQ on skills.
 - Tanzania has not yet developed assessments and is currently focusing on knowledge.  Log books will be one tool used, as well as judging individuals’ performance to see if this has improved.

EP commented that Ifakara has an excellent pre-existing infrastructure, whereas Malawi has to build this by working much more directly with students, helping them to identify knowledge gaps themselves.

 * EP had to leave the teleconference at this point *.

 - PO’H said that the concept of audit would be developed as a measure of effectiveness in both countries and asked whether colleagues agreed with this.  There was general assertion of the importance; SB commented that a monthly audit is completed at Ifakara, and he conducts lectures on audit as part of the training programme.
 - Accreditation will be sought from the College of Medicine; FK reported that the College was keen on the process and he will discuss it further with them.  CM suggested that we note details such as the number of hours, including fieldwork, completed by students as this will be important when applying for appropriate accreditation.  PO’H proposed working with EP’s draft programme as a baseline, and developing this if is acceptable to the College.
 - Ethics applications have not been developed further so more work is required in this area.

8.  Deliverables

 - DD and AMB will review the website and consider where the various types of content may be placed.  GM suggested that it would be useful to have some password-protected areas so that data or other sensitive documents can be shared amongst project partners only.

 - All deliverables are on target at present.
9.  PhD programmes

There was some potential with the CARTA scheme, but it is unlikely that the applicants would secure fellowships.  The project will fund the students, as was originally budgeted.
10.  June meeting in Tanzania

The visa letter of invitation is being managed by GM’s personal assistant Adelene Herman.

Numbers of visitors need to be sent to Adelene so she can organise accommodation.

11.  FP7 timesheets

Timesheets must be completed by all persons working on the project.  This is an EC requirement and funding is dependent on filing these on a regular basis.  AMB will send the Warwick template when it is available, but each centre will have responsibility for ensuring the timesheets are filled in.
12.  Any other business

CM queried the availability of funding.  This is currently in the hands of the EC.
Note: I did not catch whether CM or GM asked this question, so please let me know if I have reported incorrectly.
13.  Date of next teleconference

The next meeting will be Tuesday 10th May at 08.30am (UK), 09.30am (Malawi) and 10.30am (Tanzania).

